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Next month its - Mealtime Matters October  

 
Every day in October, on Facebook and Twitter, we will be sharing a ‘Mealtime Matters Tip’. Please 

feel free to use these in your organisations to further underpin the importance of mealtimes. 

 

If you do share any of your own tips remember to copy us in using the tags - 

 

@NHWeek          #NHWeek 
 

on your social media so we can track them. 

 

 

 

Different times - the new normal 
 

The last few months have been a challenge for us all, with Covid-19 and all the pressures it has 

brought in health and social care and employee well-being. It has been interesting, as the peak 

passed, and the summer became warmer how many of you posted on social media about the 

importance of hydration. Probably more individual posts than we can ever recall at any time in the 

previous nine years or so of running the week. 

 

Website  

You can find a myriad of information on the website at  www.nutritionandhyrationweek.co.uk 

Social Media 

Twitter : @NHWeek       Facebook : NHWeek       LinkedIn : Nutrition and Hydration Week Supporter 



 

 

However, we’ve still a long way to go. Pre Covid-19 you may recall a request from a student at Kings 

College London to take part in a hydration survey. The results of the survey are in as they say on 

TV.  

 

Please take time to read the report Are Healthcare Staff Drinking Enough? below, as it highlights 

staff hydration in health and social care. 

 

Are Healthcare Staff Drinking Enough? 
 

An exploratory study in investigating the fluid intake of UK healthcare staff (pre COVID). 

 

‘Inadequate fluid intake can lead to dehydration, which has been shown to negatively affect cognition 

in the short term, and physical health in the long term (Liska et al, 2019). Fluid intake in the healthcare 

environment is often researched from the perspective of patients, with relatively little data pertaining 

to staff, which has resulted in a lack of knowledge regarding the intake habits of this key population 

group. 

 

We therefore conducted an exploratory study to develop a better understanding of fluid intake 

behaviours in UK healthcare workers. A web-based survey was designed to capture fluid intake, 

occupational characteristics and working environments. As there is currently no validated fluid intake 

questionnaire for free-living population groups in the UK, we adapted the American beverage intake 

questionnaire (Hedrick et al, 2012). The questionnaire assessed the type and amount of fluid 

consumed over a 24-hour period; fluid intake at work and outside of working hours. The survey asked 

about barriers to fluid intake at work. The completed survey was shared online via social media 

(November 2019): Nutrition and Hydration Week kindly posted the survey on their Facebook page. 

In total we received 415 complete responses. 

 

Based on fluid intake recommendations (1.6 litres of free fluid for women or 2.0 litres for men (EFSA, 

2010) we observed just over half of all survey respondents to report inadequate fluid intake over 24 

hours on a typical work day. About 40% of fluid came from water intake and a further 35% from tea 

and coffee, with the balance from fruit beverages, artificial and added sugar beverages. We found 

that intake varied according to profession, with doctors reporting significantly lower intake (median 

of 1.4L per day) compared to Allied Health professionals (median 2.2L per day) which suggests that 

features of particular job roles or locations of work can influence fluid intake. However, with less than 

a quarter of respondents reporting awareness of fluid intake recommendations, a lack of knowledge 

may also be important. Participants identified major barriers to fluid intake at work as being too busy 

to drink, forgetting to drink and poor access to bathrooms. A concerning result was the frequency of 

intentional restriction of fluid intake, which was reported by almost half of survey respondents. 

 

The results found in this study highlight the need for further investigation into the fluid intake of UK 

healthcare workers. There is currently little evidence regarding the impact of hydration status on 

health care workers specifically, however, a small interventional study of 20 doctors found that 

improved hydration and nutrition across a workday was associated with improved cognition (Lemaire 

et al, 2010). The negative impact of dehydration alone has been demonstrated in non-health care 

settings where productivity, safety and cognition have been found to be reduced (Kenefick and 

Sawka, 2007). It is possible that improving hydration may have a positive impact on cognition, 

performance, and potentially patient safety. 



 

 

 

Data used in this study was collected during ‘normal working conditions’ (i.e. not during COVID-19) 

found that healthcare staff may find it difficult to achieve an adequate fluid intake: the percentage 

achieving the recommended fluid intake is less than non-healthcare workers (Mears, S. A. & 

Shirreffs, S. M. 2015). The use of facial coverings and enhanced PPE and other COVID-19 infection 

control measures is likely to have an impact on fluid intake and loss at work. Therefore, repeating 

the study would be valuable to understand the impact of the modified work environment on 

healthcare employee fluid intake and hydration status. 

 

This was an exploratory survey to help understand the different ways in which the workplace may 

impact healthcare employee fluid intake. We are working to build on this research to enable us to 

better inform employees and employers about improving hydration in the workplace. In the 

healthcare setting this will not only be of benefit to healthcare staff, but in turn will positively impact 

patient care. 

 

We would like to thank everyone who took the time to complete this survey.’ 

 

This study was approved by the research King’s College London Research Ethics Committee (MRA-

18/19-14102) and conducted to form part of BSc Dietetic final year research projects by Kitty Jones 

under the supervision of Dr Rachel Gibson RD and Annemarie Knight RD (King’s College London).  

 

For further information please contact Rachel.gibson@kcl.ac.uk or Kitty.jones@kcl.ac.uk  
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CPD Sessions in Spanish 
 

The Clinical Nutrition Service of the Centenario Hospital Miguel Hidalgo in Aguascalientes, México, 
have organised a series of free International Conferences on Tuesdays in August, September and 
October, the series is entitled Talking About Food and Nutrition. This is their programme.  
If you are interested, you will need to send Ma. del Socorro Jimenez Olivares an email 
soco_jimol@yahoo.com.mx and she will send you a link for each session to register. 

 
N. B. The times are local time for Mexico, and the platform is Zoom. 

 

UK Malnutrition Awareness Week 2020 
5th-12th October 

 
2020 will be the third year of UK Malnutrition Awareness Week (#UKMAW2020). 
 
The #UKMAW2020 week provides tips and ideas of how to identify malnutrition, how to help 
prevent it, and what to do if people that you are worried about experience unplanned weight loss. 
 
#UKMAW2020 is calling on everyone to: 
 

• screen themselves, their loved ones and those they look after, 

• recognise and understand the risks of undernutrition and dehydration in later life, 

• know what do to prevent malnutrition, 

• know what to do if there are concerns about someone who has experienced unplanned 
weight loss. 

For more information visit the Malnutrition Task Force website  
 

mailto:soco_jimol@yahoo.com.mx
https://www.malnutritiontaskforce.org.uk/uk-malnutrition-awareness-week-2020#:~:text=%20Goals%20of%20the%20UK%20Malnutrition%20Awareness%20Week,help%20organisations%20and%20individuals%20achieve%20it%2C%20More%20


 

 

 

NEWSLETTER CIRCULATION 

Email -       4 750 

Twitter -      5 519 

Facebook -     1 524 

LinkedIn -         187 

Countries reached regularly at least 45 


